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October 16, 2009
5:00 p.m.
SEAPORT AND AIRPORT SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
October 13, 2009

Location:  City Council Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street
In attendance:  Chairman Daniel Davis, Committee Members John Meserve and Stephen Joost
Also:  Peggy Sidman and Shannon Eller – Office of General Counsel;  Bob Simpson and Rosa Beckett – Jacksonville Aviation Authority; Rick Ferrin and Eric Green – Jacksonville Port Authority; Kerri Stewart – Mayor’s Office; Merriane Lahmeur – Legislative Services Division; Jeff Clements – City Council Research Division; Jim Gilmore – IGS; Alberta Hipps – Hipps Group Inc.; John Finotti – Access PR; Jim Horton – Mactel; Bill Cranford – Prosser Hallock; Joe Wilhelm – Financial News and Daily Record

Meeting Convened:  4:00 p.m.
Federal stimulus funding update
Kerri Stewart, the Mayor’s point person on stimulus funding, reported that the Port Authority is the primary target for Jacksonville’s stimulus requests.  With regard to other federal funding, the transportation reauthorization bill is still stuck in Congress with short-term continuing authorizations being enacted until the stalemate can be broken and the new program enacted in full.  Two port-related transportation projects caught in the logjam are the SR 9A widening and the SR 9A/Heckscher Drive interchange project.  The Senate, House of Representatives and White House all disagree on what course to take with the transportation reauthorization bill, and all projects on the various lists are at risk if some agreement is not reached.  The City’s Washington lobbying firm, Patton Boggs, will be in town next week to talk about strategy for all the City’s lobbying priorities.
JPA update
JPA Executive Director Rick Ferrin stated that Phase 1 of the 41 foot dredging project is underway.  What started as an estimated $20 million project is up to $63 million today for a variety of reasons, including an underestimation by the Army Corps of Engineers of the amount of material to be removed.  The JPA has secured $25 million in federal stimulus funding for the project and another $18 million needs to be identified..  The JPA/City will be responsible for a portion of that extra cost, including 30% of any work deemed to be “new” and not within the scope of the project as initially designed.  He expressed his sincere hope that the Corps of Engineers would not be tempted to divert maintenance dredging dollars to new work costs.  Council Member Davis expressed his willingness to go to Washington again to help lobby the appropriate parties
Mr. Ferrin stated that the JPA has also received federal stimulus funding from the U.S. Department of Commerce of $6.8 million to completely replace the railroad tracks on Blount Island, $930,000 from the Department of Homeland Security for port security, and $3 million from the Department of Transportation for the benefit of the Mayport Ferry docks.  The authority is making application for $78 million in federal funding for sheet bulkhead replacement at both the Talleyrand and Blount Island terminals.
JAA update
Bob Simpson reported that JAA staff has been to Washington to meet with U.S. Customs and Border Protection regarding the potential to relocate its Northeast Florida facilities to Cecil Field.  An RFP may be issued soon.  JAA Executive Director Steve Grossman will be going to Washington on October 29th to introduce himself to Department of Defense officials and to continue pursuing the Alenia project.  The JAA/FSCJ aircraft coating hangar is now under construction and should be completed in December 2010.  A $6.5 million drainage project is underway at Cecil Field to replace underground pipes.  Boeing has completed its facility improvements at Cecil Field and is close to moving its operations from Mesa AZ to Jacksonville.
Chairman Davis expressed the hope that a single trip to Washington could be arranged to coordinate visits to the Department of Defense and Army Corps of Engineers to lobby for the JAA Alenia and JPA dredging projects.

Meeting Adjourned:  4:19 p.m.

Minutes:    Jeff Clements, Chief of Research 
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